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ELECTION RESULTS: 
To take office in October 1970: 

President-elect - Eleanore B. Luckey 
Secretary - Elizabeth T. Sheerer 
Directors - Marjory Brooks, David Fulcomer 

Arthur Gravatt, Joseph Himes 
Herbert Otto, Beatrice Paolucci 

Section Chairmen to take office in October 1971: 
Counseling - Clinton E. Phillips 
Education - George C. Chamis and Isadore Rubin, 

Co-chairmen 
Family Action - James E. Moore (1970) 
Research and Theory - Robert R. Bell 
Special Emphases - Richard K. Kerckhoff 

SOME HIGHLIGHTS OF THE 1970 ANNUAL MEETING 
Pick-Congress Hotel 
Chicago, Illinois 

October 7-10, 197C 
Gerald R. Leslie, Program Chairman 

THEME: VIOLENCE AND THE F/1MI LY 
PLENARY SESSION SPEAKERS 

Roy Danish 
National Association of Broadcasters 

"Influence of TV Violence on the Family" 

Gerald Sanctuary 
SIECUS 

"Sexuality and Violence" 

Brandt Steele 
University of Colorado 

"The Battered Child" 

Jerome Skolnick 
University of California 

"Repression, Morality, and the Family" 

SECTION MEETINGS 
COUNSELING--Donald R. Young, Institute of 

Religion, Texas Medical Center, Houston, 
Section Chairman 

"The Inexpressive Male: A Barrier to Healthy 
Male-Female Relationships," Jack Balswick, 
University of Georgia 

"Early Imposed Self Image and Present Feelings 
of Security," Jane Vincent, University of 
Texas at Austin 

"British Marriage Guidance--American Marriage 
Counseling: Similarities and Differences," 
Reese Danley Kilgo, University of Alabama 
at Huntsville 

"Abortion Counseling," presenter to be announced 
"Counseling the Unwed Mother," vJalter Yarrow, 

University of Southern Mississippi 
"A New Career in Mental Health: Family Crisis 

Intervention Specialist," Herbert Zerof, 
Hahnemann Medical College and Hospital, 
Philadelphia 

"Behavior Therapy and Marriage Problems," David 
Knox, East Carolina University 

"Two-in-One Therapy: Students as Change Agents 
with Alcoholic Parents," Jane Vincent, 
University of Texas at Austin 

"Conjoint Marital Counseling: A Research 
Report," James L. Hawkins, Medical Center, 
Indiana University 

"Training for the Classroom Teacher in Sex Educa­
tion," Patricia Schiller, American Association 
of Sex Educators and Counselors 

EDUCATION--Leland J. Axelson, Florida State 
University, Section Chairman 

"A Study of Disagreements and Conflicts During 
Engagement and in Marriage," Judson T. Landis, 
University of California at Berkeley 

"The Development of Violence within the Family," 
Barbara E. James, West Virginia University 

"Violence: vJhere Does it neg in?" Helen A. DeRosis, 
M.D., New York City 

"The Method of Simulation Garnes in Family Life 
Education," Marie VJ. Osmond, Florida State 
University 

"Adolescent Education: Monroeville Junior High 
School," Virginia Ann Hard, Monroeville, 
Pennsylvania 

"You Are Hhat You Do: A Ne1>1 Approach in Prepara­
tion for Marriage," David Knox, East Carolina 
University 

"Teaching Attitudes and Skills for Creative Use 
of Interpersonnel Conflict," Herman Williams, 
Union College, Character Research Project 

"Teen-Parent Group Counseling," Genevieve Painter 
and others, Family Education Association of 
Champaign County, Illinois 



"An Investigation of Premarital Sexual Values 
and Their Implications for Family Life Educa­
tion," John T. Greene, John R. Curtis, Don T. 
Hopkin, Leslie D. Strong, Florida State 
University 

"Family Conflict, Sex Education, and the Sex 
Behavior of Adolescents," Robert E. Lewis, 
University of Georgia 

"Attitudes of Lower Class Males toward the 
Possible Taking of Male Birth Control Pills," 
Jack Balswick, University of Georgia 

FAMILY ACTION--Paul Weikert, Pennsylvania State 
University, Section Chairman 

"Male Aggression in the Dating-Courtship Rela­
tionship," Eugene Kanin, Purdue University 

"Community and Family Violence: Student In­
volvement in the Black Community, 11 Roger 
Rubin, University of Tennessee 

"Family Violence Against Children: Causes, Pre­
vention and Intervention," Robert ten Benzel, 
M.D., Hennepin County General Hospital, 
Minneapolis 

"Family Violence and Community Intervention: 
Implementation and Research Evaluation," 
Morton Bard, City College, City University 
of New York 

"The Free Community as a Family Substitute: 
Radical Approaches." Panel--Craig Messersmith, 
American University, Denise Horton, Washington, 
D.C. Free Clinic, Torn Murphy, Runaway House, 
Washington, D.C., and Judy Seckler, Runaway 
House and Hashington Free Clinic 

Open Meeting: "Implementing Family Action 
Programs." Panel--James Lieberman, M.D., 
National Institute of Mental Health, James 
Moore, Minneapolis, Minnesota, and Paul 
Heikert, Pennsylvania State University 

RESEARCH AND THEORY--Murray A. Straus, Univer­
sity of New Hampshire, Section Chairman 

Sex and Violence 
"B (ondage) and D (iscipline) by Mail," Duane 

Denfield and Michael Gordon, University of 
Connecticut 

"Pornography and Violence," Lawrence Rosen and 
Leonard Savitz, Temple University 
"Physical Violence and Sex Offenses," Stanley 
Turner, Office of Crime Analysis, 
Washington, D.C. 

Spousal Roles 
"Development of a Socio-Metric Multivariant 

Model of Marital Adjustment among Married 
College Students and Spouses," Sharon Price 
Bonham, Tulsa University 

"A Study of Disagreements and.Conflicts, Dis­
ruptiveness of Conflicts, and Conflict 
Resolution, During Engagement and in Happy 
and Unhappy Marriages," Judson T. Landis, 
University of California at Berkeley 

"Predictions on the Relationship between 
Militant Feminism and the Adoption of 
Changes in Women's Roles within the Family 
Structure," Barbara Settles, University of 
Delaware 

"Pre-morbid Family Roles and Rehabilitation 
Outcome," Sherwood B. Slater, Emory Univer­
sity,Morris W. Stroud III, and Marvin B. 
Sussman, Case Hestern Reserve University 
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"Adaptability, Problem Perception and Communica­
tion: A Factor Analysis of Marital Inter­
action," Irving Tallman, University of 
Minnesota and Dianne Kieren, Pennsylvania 
State University 

Theory Symposium 
"The Stimulus-Value-Role Theory of Marital 

Choice," Bernard I. Murstein, Connecticut 
College. Discussants--Robert F. Hinch, 
Northwestern University, Harold Feldman, 
Cornell University, and Alan Kerckhoff, Duke 
University 

Violence and Conflict in the Life Cycle of the 
Family 
"Homes and Churches as Training Centers for 

Attitudes toward War," Robert Lewis, Univer­
sity of Georgia 

"Some Social Antecedents of Corporal Punishment;' 
Murray A. Straus and Joseph B. Allen, 
University of New Hampshire 

"The Effects of Ghetto Violence on Non-Violent 
Families," Harris Chaiklin, Richard Sterne, 
and Paul H. Ephross, University of Maryland 

"Violence in Divorce Prone Families: The 
Relationship between Conflict and Satisfaction," 
John O'Brien, University of Hisconsin 

"Violence and the Family: Suicide in Old Age 
in a Retirement Community," E. Hilbur Bock 
and Irving L. Hebber, University of Florida 

Theory, Measurement, and Adolescence 
"Theory as Form and Content: The Problem of 

Fit," Darwin L. Thomas, Hashington State 
University, and Andrew J. \veigert, University 
of Notre Dame 

"Comprehensive Measurement of Family Roles," 
F. Ivan Nye, Washington State University 

"Family Size Preferences: Ideal and Expected 
among Black-Hhite Adolescents in the South," 
Melvin Ifuapp, University of Georgia, and V. A. 
Boyd, Clemson University 

"The Relative Influence of Parent-Adolescent 
Affect in Predicting the Salience Hierarchy 
among Youth," Lyle Larson, University of 
Alberta 

"Family Correlates of Parent-Child Political 
Attitude Congruence," L. Eugene Thomas, 
University of Connecticut 

Culture, Class, and Color 
"Family Change and Modernization in Peasant 

Societies," Hilliarn N. Stephens, Dalhousie 
University 

"The Effects of Three-Generation Living on 
Maternal Child Training Practices in Taiwan," 
Nancy J. Olsen, Stanford University 

"Social Class and Family Behavior," Ernest R. 
Mowrer, Northwestern University 

"Transition to Parenthood by Unwed Negro 
Mothers," Daniel F. Hobbs, Jr., University 
of Georgia 

SPECIAL EMPRASES-~Jarnes Halters, Oklahoma State 
University, Section Chairman 

"On Being a Family Specialist Then and Now--An 
Inter-generational Dialogue," David R. Mace, 
Bowman Gray School of Medicine, and David 
Olson, National Institute of Mental Health 



"Plans for the 1971 National Family Life Educa­
tion Workshop." Panel--Evelyn Rouner, Central 
Michigan University, Frances W. Jones, Univer­
sity of Arkansas, Karl King, University of 
Georgia, Blaine R. Porter, Brigham Young 
University, Grace Richardson, J. C. Penney 
Company, and James Walters, Oklahoma State 
University 

"NCFR's Model Workshop Program." Panel--Elaine 
R. Porter, Brigham Young University, Don C. 
Carter, Utah State University, Richard K. 
Kerckhoff, Purdue University, Roger W. Libby, 
Washington State University, J. Joel Moss, 
Brigham Young University, and James Walters, 
Oklahoma State University 

Film: "Here We Are." The Story of the American 
Home Economics Association 

Two other film sessions to be scheduled 

THEME--Felix M. Berardo, University of Florida, 
Section Chairman 

Four papers ,,lill be read at each of the follow­
ing sessions: 
"The Terminal Patient and His Family" 
"Death in the Family Through Modern Literature" 
"War and the Family: The Threat of Death" 
"Death, Survivorship Adaptations, and the 

Family" 

NCFR AFFILIATED COUNCILS 

A very worthwhile program is being planned for 
Wednesday afternoon, October 7. Complete infor­
mation will appear in the August Newsletter. 
Dean Hoffman, Montana State University, is 
program chairman. 

BOOK AND FILM EXHIBITS 
Plan to allow plenty of time to browse through 
the display of new books and to see new films. 
Chairmen are Ollie Foes, Illinois State Univer­
sity, and Charles Sutton, Carra Conference of 
Chicago, respectively. 

BUSINESS MEETINGS 

Because of the greatly increased interest in 
member participation in the business affairs of 
the Council expressed at the 1969 Annual Meeting, 
t'•IO sessions are scheduled for this year. 

OSBORNE AND ~URGESS AWARDS 
Again the Osborne Award for outstanding teaching 
and the Burgess Award which recognizes excel­
lence in research will be presented. Selection 
committee chairmen are Rose Somerville, San 
Diego State College, and Edward Z. Dager, 
National Science Foundation, respectively. 

OTHER SPECIAL EVENTS 
Presidential address, Richard N. Hey, University 
of Minnesota. Special presentation of "The Man 
Nobody Saw." 

Burgess Award luncheon, with William Goode, 
Columbia University, presenting the 1969 Burgess 
A'vard address. 

Film Award luncheon, and presentation of Second 
Annual NCFR Film A'vards. 
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ATTENTION, NCFR STUDENT MEMBERS 

Your active participation at the Annual Meeting 
and within the NCFR is urged! There will be a 
special student interest session chaired by James 
Maddock, Association for Family Living. 

CHICAGO IN OCTOBER 

Chicago is not the New York of Mid-America or 
San Francisco. Chicago is Chicago, and a unique 
experience you cannot afford to miss in October 
1970. The perfect blend at this time of the year 
confuses us as to whether to invite you to 
"Chicago in October" or "October in Chicago"-­
both of which hold many 'vonderful surprises. 

The Pick-Congress Hotel is centrally located, im­
mediately across from Grant Park on Lake Michigan 
in the heart of Chicago's Loop (so named because 
the elevated tracks make a loop around the down­
town section). Sightseers will find many attrac­
tions right in the hotel's "front yard," including 
the Art Institute, the Field Museum of Natural 
History, the Adler Planetarium and the newly 
restored Auditorium Theater, an outstanding land­
mark. Marshall Fields, center of the State Street 
shopping district, is within walking distance. If 
you have the time, you should plan an extra day or 
two in Chicago, to include the Oriental Institute 
at the University of Chicago, the unique Nuseum of 
Science and Industry, etc. The local arrangements 
committee, with Charles Sutton as chairman, 
promises an extensive listing of what-is-to-do-and-­
to-see, and suggestions of the best 'vays to do 
both. 

Food in Chicago is wildly exciting either in the 
modest neighborhood, ethnic restaurants or the 
expensive Northside cafes. The Pick-Congress 
itself offers many interesting possibilities for 
your dining pleasure, including the Royal Scots 
Grill, The Tipperary Inn and the Pompeian Room, in 
addition to the Coffee House, and two popular 
cocktail lounges. 

Transportation is easiest by air to Chicago; 
Continental bus service directly to your hotel is 
about $2.00 one way from the airport. Take taxi, 
bus, and sub,vay in the city. Twenty four hour 
parking around the hotel will range from $3.50 to 
$5.00, and additional parking fees will be 
necessary every time you use the car in Chicago. 

ADDITIONAL CONFERENCE INFORMATION 

Roberta Frasier who is arranging the Round Tables 
will welcome volunteers to lead the discussions 
or suggestions of topics and leaders. Her address 
is Home Economics Building, Room 161, Oregon State 
University, ~orvallis, Oregon 97331. Round Tables 
will be convened on Thursday and Saturday. 

The meeting will begin on Vlednesday morning. 
However, the hotel has assured us that you will 
be >velcome to check in on Tuesday night, to be 
ready for the first interesting happenings. Reg­
istration materials, including forms for Round 
Table luncheons and hotel reservations, will be 
included with the August Newsletter. 

ANNUAL REPORT 
The NCFR Annual Report for 1969 is available on 
request from the NCFR office. 



FOREIGN MEMBERSHIPS 

Any NCFR member wishing to sponsor a foreign mem­
ber ~vho is unable to pay his own membership dues 
may contact Evelyn H. Duvall for a name. Dr. 
Duvall, NCFR International Liaison Chairman, 
lives at Plymouth Harbor, Apartments 804-5, 700 
John Ringling Boulevard, Sarasota, Florida 33577. 
Cost of supporting a foreign member is $8.75 a 
year. 

NATIONAL RESEARCH AND THEORY CONCERNS COMMITTEE 
OF THE NCFR 

The National Research and Theory Concerns Commit­
tee of NCFR is now doing several studies whose 
purpose is to bring to family researchers and 
students information of use to them. Three of 
the studies are in the following areas: pro­
grams for graduate study; post doctoral oppor­
tunities and the collation of ongoing research 
by family social scientists. This information 
will be distributed nationally. The first will 
be used by potential graduate students to help 
them decide about where to apply for graduate 
training in the area of family studies. The 
second will be used by those interested in 
taking a leave in order to upgrade their train­
ing, to establish exchange programs between 
universities, and by those investigating oppor­
tunities for sabbatic leaves. The collation of 
ongoing research will be useful to faculty and 
students who can become acquainted with a re­
search project"before its findings are published. 
Exchanges between family social scientists at 
early points may lead to more cross-university 
studies. Harold Feldman, Cornell University, is 
chairman of the committee. 

If you have received the forms for these studies, 
.R.lease return them promptly to the NCFR office. 
If you have lost them, you may write for dupli­
cates. It is most important that we receive as 
many of these forms as possible. 

NCFR SELF STUDY 
Leland Axelson, Florida State University, has 
been appointed chairman of a committee to study 
NCFR. Committee members include Rose Somerville, 
Ivan Nye, William C. Nichols, Jr., Hurray Straus, 
and Gerald Leslie. 

A short questionnaire is included with this news­
letter. We would appreciate your returning it 
in the enclosed envelope. 

MEMBERS 
R. WARBURTON HILLER, clinical psychologist, and 
JOYCE LARAYNE HILLER, marriage, family, and 
child counselor, are co-authors of Dealing with 
the Behavioral Problems in the Elementary School 
published by the Parker Publishing Company, a 
subsidiary of Prentice-Hall, Inc. The Hillers 
are both clinical speech pathologists. Their 
horne is in San Bernardino, California. 

ELBA W. CRUM, Seattle, has completed a year with 
VISTA in Lee County, Alabama, and now plans to 
work with families in Washington through the 
Department of Public Assistance in Skagit County. 

ROBERT S. PICKETT, Syracuse University, is the 
author of House of Refuge: Origins of Juvenile 
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Reform in New York State, 1815-1857, The New York 
House of Refuge was the first institution in 
America to deal with the juvenile as a special 
problem. 

HELEN HANLEY was honored recently by many physic­
ians, educators and friends at a dinner upon her 
retirement as executive director of the Social 
Health Association of Greater St. Louis. 

JOHN C. lVYNN, Colgate Rochester Divinity School, 
is the author of "The American Family--Surviving 
through Change," a 16 page feature in the February 
issues of Presbyterian Life, United Church Herald, 
and The Episcopalian. 

lHLLIM1 J. HIEBERT and C. BRUCE GROSSHAN, Harriage 
and Family Counseling Service of Rock Island, 
Illinois, are conducting a course entitled 
"Preparation for Harriage for Parents without 
Partners." They also recently conducted a work­
shop in Family Therapy. 

VICTOR J. DAUN, Judge, Hayne County (Nichigan) 
Circuit Court, has been selected by the Hetropol­
itan Detroit Chapter, National Association of 
Social Harkers, to receive its annual Award of 
Nerit. Judge Baum is also president of the Con­
ference of Conciliation Courts, an international 
organization of judges, lawyers, social workers, 
psychologists, and psychiatrists which held its 
eighth annual meeting in Detroit, Hay 20-23, on 
the theme, "Nodern Family Rescue Team: Judge -
La,vyer - Behavioral Scientist." 

FRANCES JORDN1, Family Relations Extension 
Specialist, North Carolina State University, '"as 
elected "Homan of the Year" in Raleigh for 1969. 

HOWARD J. CLINEBELL and CHARLOTTE H. CLIHEBELL 
are co-authors of The Intimate Harriage published 
by Harper and Row. Dr. Clinebell is Professor of 
Pastoral Counseling, School of Theology at 
Claremont, California. 

HENRY A. EOVJHAl\1, Colorado City, Texas, is the 
author of the sixth edition of Narriage for 
Noderns, published by NcGraw-Hill Dook Company. 

BARBARA JANES, \-Jest Virginia University, was the 
leader of the "National Leadership Training Insti­
tute in Early Childhood Training and Development" 
at the State College of Arkansas in Harch. The 
Institute was sponsored by the Society for 
Research in Child Development and the U. S. Office 
of Education. 

RUTH HOEFLIN, Kansas State University, is the 
author of Careers in Home Economics published by 
Hacrnillan Press. 

ALLAN J. SCHNEIDER, Board of Education, New York 
City, recently presented two papers: "Family Life 
and Sex Education in Secondary Schools," at the 
tenth annual convention of the Brooklyn Psycholog­
ical Association and "A Survey of Current Research 
of the Effects of Sex Education on Student Out­
comes" at a conference sponsored jointly by Tri-­
State Council on Family Relations and Lehmann 
College of the City University of New York. He is 
the new treasurer of Tri-State Council. 

ERIC RISS, Director of Psychological Services at 
the Scientific Harriage Institute of New York, has 
recently conducted two series of lectures and 
workshops on a variety of important topics at the 
Scientific Harriage Institute Building in New York 
City. 



ISADORE RUBIN, Sexology Magazine, and LESTER A. 
KIRKENDALL, recently of Oregon State University, 
are the editors of Sex in the Childhood Years: 
Contemporary Views of Nationally Known Special­
ists in Childhood Sexuality, published by 
Association Press. 

ROGER H. CROOK, Meredith College, Raleigh, North 
Carolina, is the author of The Christian Family 
in Conflict, published by Broadman Press. 

JEROME D. FOLKMAN and NANCY M. CLATHORTHY, Ohio 
State University, are the authors of Marriage 
has Many Faces published by Charles E. Merrill 
Publishing Company. 

M. K. STASI(AL, First Congregational United 
Church of Christ, New London, h'isconsin, is in­
volved in a community service program on the 
theme, "On Death and Dying." The series of 
five meetings is open to the public and free 
of charge. 

CATHERINE CHILMAN, Hood College, Maryland, and 
JESSIE BERNARD, h'ashington, D. C., will be among 
the general session speakers at the 6lst annual 
meeting of the American Home Economics 
Association this summer in Cleveland. 

BERTY. GLASSBERG, H. D., St. Louis, Missouri, 
is the author of the enlarged edition of Teen­
Age Sex Counselor in Barron's Educational Series. 
He addressed the Arizona Osteopathic Medical 
Association in Phoenix in May on "The Sexually 
Delinquent Girl." 

RONALD MAZUR, author of Commonsense Sex has re­
signed from the ministry of the First Church of 
Salem, Massachusetts, to establish Sex Education 
Consulting and Counseling Services. His address 
is P. 0. Box 162, Salem, Massachusetts 01970. 

HIRSCH LAZAAR SILVERMAN, Seton Hall University, 
is the author of Marital Counseling: Psychology, 
Ideology, Science, published by Charles C. 
Thomas. As the president of the New Jersey 
Association of Marriage Counselors he was the 
moderator of the Public Forum on Marriage and 
Djvorce in the 70s presented by the Association 
in April. Dr. Silverman has been selected for 
Hho's Hho in America. 

RALPH G. ECKERT, California State College, Long 
Beach, was involved in the planning and program 
of a UCLA Symposium, "Sex in the Seventies: 
Human Sexuality and Social Change," in April. 
He spoke on "Let's Face it--Girls are Different!" 
Another NCFR member speaking was ALEXANDER P. 
RUNCIMAN, on "Physiological and Psychological 
Factors in Sexual Response." 

HILLIAH and ELIZABETH GENNE will lead a five 
week seminar in Truk, Micronesia, during July 
and August. This \vill be the first of five 
annual seminars under the auspices of the Horld 
Council of Churches to develop leadership among 
the churches, schools and hospitals of the U.S. 
Trust Territories in Micronesia. Mr. Genne is 
Coordinator of Family Ministries, National Coun­
cil of Churches. 

Rabbi MORDECAI BRILL, Father RAE&~ EffiTHORN, and 
the Reverend WILLIAN GENNE are the editors of 
the first interfaith book on family life, 
Marriage: An Interfaith Guide for All Couples, 
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published by Abbey Press, St. Meinrad, Indiana, 
and Association Press, New York. The symposium 
deals with the contributions of the faiths to the 
whole range of experiences in marriage, parent­
hood, and family life. 

BRIAN B. KERFOOT has informed us of the new pro­
fession of Hental Health Technology which may be 
of interest to other members. Thirty-four col­
leges and universities around the United States 
are teaching this program >vhich includes two 
years of academic study in the general field of 
behavioral science and one year of field exper­
ience in at least four different settings. Hed­
ical technologists are then able to function as 
counselors, caseworkers, or to do psychological 
testing. Further information may be obtained 
from Mr. Kerfoot, 6154 B Fireside Drive, 
Hashington Township, Centerville, Ohio 45459. 

MILDRED E. PERLIS, marriage and pre-marriage 
counselor, Southfield, Michigan, has notified 
NCFR of her inclusion in the 1970 edition of Hho's 
Hho of American Homen. 

ELEANORE B. LUCKEY and GEORGE W. \HSE, University 
of Connecticut, are co-authors of Human Growth 
and the Family, published by the Graded Press, 201 
8th Avenue South, Nashville, Tennessee 37202. 
This is the first in a family life series of six 
units. 

PAUL H. LANDIS, Hashington State University, is 
the author of the fourth edition of Making the 
Most of Marriage, Appleton-Century--Crofts. 

A recording with accompanying teaching manual 
entitled "Sex---Should VJe Hait?n is available from 
the Hiltz Publishing Company, 6300 Hamilton 
Avenue, Cincinnati, Ohio 45224. The recording was 
madebyDr. and Mrs. J. C. WILLKE, Cincinnati, as 
they spoke to college students concerning problems 
facing young people today, and answered live 
questions from the audience. 

DEATHS OF NCFR MEf~BERS 

MARY E. BUCHANAN, Editor of Parent's Magazine 
until her retirement in January 1965, died Harch 
13, 1970. Her career with Parent's began as 
Circulation Hanager in 1926. In 1930 she became 
Hanaging Editor, a post she held until being 
appointed Editor in 1956. 

WILLIAN H. HORGAN, formerly faculty member, 
University of Iowa, dean of Asheville-Biltmore 
(North Carolina) Junior College, professor of 
English at Appalachian State University and author 
\vith his wife HILDRED HORGAN of Planning for 
Marriage and Thinking Together about Harriage and 
Family, died April 27, 1970. Hrs. Morgan is a 
former NCFR president. 

AFFILIATED COUNCILS 

The Hinnesota Council on Family Relations' 
annotated bibliography, Family Life: Literature 
and Films, 1970 edition, is now available from 
the NCFR office. The 189 page publication in­
cludes all aspects of the family life cycle from 
birth to death: the American Family: Historical 
and Sub-Cultural Perspectives; Human Sexuality 
and Sex Education; Adolescence; Looking toward 
Harriage; Harried Living; Parent-Child 



Relationships; Middle and Later Years; Family 
Life Education: Philosophy and Methodology; 
and Social Problems. Checks should be made to 
the Minnesota Council on Family Relations for 
$3.65 (includes postage). Council President is 
DONALD IRISH, Harnline University, St. Paul. 

The Connecticut Council on the Family met on May 
14. GERALD LESLIE, President-elect of the NCFR 
and Past-president of the AAMC, was the keynote 
speaker on the theme, "Families Coping with the 
Seventies--Utopia, Nightmare, or Extinction?" 
FREDERICK HUMPHREY and PAUL NUTTALL of the Uni­
versity of Connecticut were in charge of program 
arrangements. President is John P. Conlin, 
Director, Family Relations, The Superior Court, 
95 Washington Street, Hartford, Connecticut. 

TI1e South Carolina Council on Family Relations 
held its annual meeting March 12. EVELYN DUVALL 
was featured as the main speaker on the theme, 
"The Family in the 70's." DIMITRA S. GEORGE, 
South Carolina Department of Mental Health, 
Columbia, is Council president. 

The Illinois Council on Family Relations held 
its annual meeting April 3-4. Among the topics 
of interest were "Communication and the Black 
Family," and "Male-Female Communication." 
RICHARD N. HEY, NCFR president, gave the banquet 
address on "He Can Not NOT Communicate." New 
Council president is SHIRLEY SWANSON, 1503 East 
56th Street, Chicago 60637. 

Russell Wilson, member of the Program Council of 
the United Methodist Church in Iowa, 1019 
Chestnut Street, Des Moines 50309, is the new 
president of the Iowa Council on Family Rela­
tions. 

The Oregon Council on Family Relations held its 
annual meeting April 4, on the theme, "An Evalu-­
ative Look at Family Concepts in the Seventies." 
NCFR members ROY H. RODGERS, VERN L. FAATZ, and 
BRADFORD EVERSON took part in the program. Mr. 
Everson, 4045 Southeast 66th Avenue, Portland 
97206, is Council president. 

TI1e Upper Peninsula Michigan Council on Family 
Relations' annual meeting was on the theme, 
"Join the Family." The focus was on roles, re­
sponsibilities, and partnership in problem 
solving in the horne between parents and youth. 
JAli!E BEMIS, Northern Michigan University, is 
Council president. 

The Michigan Council on Family Relations held 
its spring meeting at Michigan State University, 
on the theme of "The Family: Perspectives for 
the Future." EVELYN ROUNER, Central Michigan 
University, is Council president. 

The Rocky Mountain Council on Family Relations 
held its spring conference May 1, at Temple 
Buell College in Denver. Groups met to discuss 
such topics as family life and parent education, 
marriage counseling, divorce trends, birth con­
trol for the young, and religious and social 
implications of abortion. The guest speaker was 
NCFR president, RICHARD N. HEY. Other NCFR 
members on the program included DORIS MC KELLER, 
SOL MIRAN, PAUL rUlliSEN, and DAVID TORBETT. Dr. 
Torbett, Temple Buell College, is Council 
president. 
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WORKSHOPS AND CONFERENCES 
(The starred workshops are co-sponsored by the 
NCFR. See March Newsletter for others.) 

The University of Connecticut Department of Child 
Development and Family Relations will offer a 
family life and sex education course again this 
year in the Virgin Islands. The course will run 
from June 15-July 10 with Dr. ELEANORE B. LUCKEY, 
Dr. FREDERICK HUMPHREY, and Mr. PAUL NUTTALL, 
University of Connecticut, as faculty. Partici­
pants will receive academic credit through the 
University of Connecticut Summer Session. 

A seminar on family life education will be offered 
June 29-July 17 at San Francisco State College 
under Dr. DOROTHY WESTBY-GIBSON. Topics will be 
"Perspectives on Family Life Today," "Priorities 
in Family Life and Sex Education," and "Pressures 
in Family Life and Sex Education." Hrite Depart­
ment of Horne Economics, School of Education, San 
Francisco State College, 1600 Hollmvay Avenue, 
San Francisco, California 94132. 

"Behavior Modification" is the theme of a summer 
institute offered by the Institute for Child and 
Family Development and the School of Education, 
University of North Carolina, Greensboro, July 
27-August 7. Apply, Institute for Child and 
Family Development, University of North Carolina, 
Greensboro, Greensboro, North Carolina 27412. 

The 23rd Annual "Graduate Horkshop in Techniques 
of Narriage and Family Counseling" will be held 
August 3-15 at the American Institute of Family 
Relations. NCFR members on the faculty include: 
PAUL POPENOE, CLINTON E. PHILLIPS, and }~RY JANE 
HUNGERFORD. Hrite Mrs. Rose Blake, Registrar, 
5287 Sunset Boulevard, Los Angeles, California 
90027. 

TI1e Nebraska School of Alcohol Studies will hold 
its second annual summer session June 21-26, at 
the University of Nebraska, Lincoln. Write 
Second Nebraska School for Alcohol Studies, 511 
Nebraska Hall, University of Nebraska, Lincoln, 
Nebraska 68508. 

The University of Michigan's 23rd "Annual Confer­
ence on Aging," will be held August 12-14 on the 
theme, "Roles for Older People -- Prospects for 
the 70's." Hrite the University of Michigan, 
Institute of Gerontology, 1021 East Huron Street, 
Ann Arbor, Michigan 48104. 

A "Horkshop for Marriage and Family Life Education 
will be held at St. John's University, Collegeville, 
Hinnesota, June 7-20. This workshop is designed 
for clergymen, grade, high school, CCD teachers 
(lay, Brothers, Sisters), and seminarians, adult 
educators, and parents. Apply: The Reverend 
PAUL MARX, O.S.B., St. John's University, 
Collegeville, Minnesota 56321. 

Duplicate workshops in family life education and 
sex education will be held at San Jose State 
College August 3-14 and August 17-28 on the theme 
"Communication Theory, and Technique in Love, Sex, 
Marriage and Family." The workshops are designed 
for teachers, school nurses, school psychologists, 
guidance counselors, and administrators, at the 
junior high, senior high, and junior college 
levels. Contact Dr. HOHARD BUSCHING, Horne Econ­
omics Department, San Jose State College, San 
Jose, California 95114. 



The 1970 summer meeting of the Alexander Graham 
Bell Association for the Deaf will be held June 
24-27 in Philadelphia on the theme, "Cooperative 
Action for Better Communication." Hrite the 
Alexander Graham Bell Association, 1537 35th 
Street Northwest, Hashington, D. C. 20007. 

Two family life education programs, sponsored by 
Sheridan College, Brampton, Ontario, Canada, will 
be held at the University of Guelph, Guelph, 
Ontario, and will run concurrently from August 
24-29. "The Principles and Philosophy of Family 
Life Education" will be the topic of a seminar 
directed by Dr. BLAINE R. PORTER, Chairman of 
the NCFR Special Committee on Family Life Educa­
tion. He will be assisted by Dr. RUTH BRASHER, 
Brigham Young University, and Dr. CLARK ELLZEY, 
Texas Tech College. A 'vorkshop in "Teaching 
Procedures for Family Life Education" will be 
directed by Dr. J. JOEL MOSS, Brigham Young Uni­
versity, assisted by Dr. JAMES HALTERS, Oklahoma 
State University, and Dr. DON C. CARTER, Utah 
State University. Contact Don Hilson, Family 
Life Consultant, Sheridan College, Brampton, 
Ontario, Canada. 

The Summer Intersession at Xavier University, 
Cincinnati, will include an institute June 15-
20 on "The Teaching of Human Sexuality," de­
signed for teachers of lower, mid, and junior 
high schools. The instructors will be Dr. and 
Mrs. J. C. HILLKE, and Dr. Thomas P. Petzel. 
For information write Dean of Summer Sessions, 
Xavier University, Cincinnati, Ohio 45207. 

The Department of Public Health of the Uni­
versity of Massachusetts and the American 
Association of Sex Educators and Counselors will 
present a five-day workshop on "Sensitivity and 
Group Interaction," June 22-26. Leaders \vill be 
Dr. Harren Johnson, Dr. PATRICIA SCHILLER, and 
Dr. Donald A. Read. Address inquiries to Dr. 
Donald A. Read, Department of Public Health, 
Draper Hall, University of Nassachusetts, 
Amherst, Nassachusetts 01002. 

A "Family Life Education Horkshop" will be held 
at the Southwest Minnesota State College at 
Marshall, June 29-July 3. Designed for teachers 
at all levels, the program is sponsored by the 
State Health Department and the State Depart­
ment of Education in cooperation with the South­
west Minnesota State College. For further 
information write Mr. Burt McDonald, Soudn•est 
Minnesota State College, Marshall, Minnesota 
56258. 

Some guidelines for "Counseling in Emotional 
Crises of the Life Cycle" will be offered by the 
UCLA Extension's Continuing Education in Medi­
cine and Health Sciences and the UCLA School of 
Medicine, June 6-7. Hrite Donald Brayton, M.D., 
Associate Dean for Postgraduate Medical Educa­
tion, Room 15-39, Rehabilitation Center, Univer­
sity of California, Los Angeles 90024. 

The General Extension division of the University 
of Minnesota will present a "Junior-Senior High 
Horkshop on Family Life and Sex Education" 
November 12-13. The conference ''ill be under the 
leadership of Mr. Harlan Norem, Dean, Augustana 
Academy, South Dakota. Hrite Director, Depart­
ment of Conferences and Institutes, Nolte Center 
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for Continuing Education, University of Minnesota, 
Minneapolis, Minnesota 55455. 

A "Training Horkshop for Marriage Counselors" will 
be held July 7-9 at Rocky Hountain College, 
Billings, Montana. The workshop is a cooperative 
venture of the Center for Continuing Education at 
Rocky Hountain College and the Montana Council on 
Family Relations and Human Development. Training 
leaders will include Dr. George Bach and Dr. 
Richard Schmuck. Hrite Dr. John R. Bross, Co­
director, Training Horkshop for Narriage Counselors, 
Rocky Mountain College, Billings, Montana 59102. 

'' A Horkshop in "Family Life Education" will be 
given June 29-July 10 at Central Michigan Univer­
sity. Dr. EVELYN ROUNER is the workshop coordin­
ator. Several consultants will discuss particular 
issues such as Family and Lavr - Values - Teaching 
Methodology - Ecology, etc. Hrite the Registrar, 
Central Michigan University, Mt. Pleasant, 
Michigan 48858. 

The Congress of the International Association of 
Individual Psychology will meet July 2-5 at the 
Barbizon Plaza Hotel, 106 Central Park South, New 
York, New York 10022. \.Jrite Mrs. Danica Deutsch, 
Alfred Adler Mental Hygiene Clinic, 333 Central 
Park Hest, New York, New York 10025. 

A workshop at the University of Hashington in 
Seattle on "New Perspectives in Family Relations 
Education" will be conducted by Dr. RICHARD H. 
KLEHER, and Dr. REBECCA SMITH, August 3-14. Dr. 
IUemer will spend the first week discussing trends 
and problems in teaching family relationships with 
special mention of the empathic approach that is 
used in his new book, Marriage and Family Rela­
tionships. Dr. Smith will take the second week on 
current materials and methods in family life 
education. Hrite Dr. Mary Elizabeth Johnson, 
Director of the School of Home Economics, Univer­
sity of Hashington, Seattle, Hashington 98105. 

"The Family and the Church in a Chemical Comforter 
Horld" will be the theme of a conference to be 
held June 22-26 at the Stonehurst Manor, North 
Com•ay, New Hampshire. The program on the church's 
role in preventing alcohol and drug problems is 
designed primarily for church leaders, both clergy 
and laity, who have a concern in this field and 
who can offer leadership in ecumenical as well as 
denominational areas. Hrite The North Conway 
Institute, 8 Newbury Street, Boston, Massachusetts 
02116. 

* The National Council on Family Relations, The 
Oklahoma State University, and the Oklahoma 
Council on Family Relations will sponsor a region­
al workshop in "Family Life Education" June 8-19. 
Speakers and consultants include Mrs. ESTELLE 
ANTELL, Dr. THOMAS CUNNINGHAN, Dr. JOSEPHINE 
HOFFER, Dr. HAZEL INGERSOLL, Dr. DOROTHY LEE, Hr. 
THEOPOLIS SMITH, Dr. NICK STINNETT, and Dr. 
JAMES HALTERS. Requests for enrollment forms 
should be made to Dr. Stinnett, Department of 
Family Relations and Child Development, Oklahoma 
State University, Stillwater, Oklahoma 74074. 

Summer \vorkshops designed to prepare teachers, 
community workers and students to do a more 
effective job of family life education will be 
offered by the Family Studies Center of Temple 
Buell College and the Rocky Mountain Council on 



Family Relations. "Materials and Methods in 
Family Life Education Courses," will be given 
June 8-19. "Ruman Sexual Behavior," \vill be 
given June 22-July 3. DAVID S. TORBETT will 
teach both workshops. Applications may be 
obtained from the Director of Summer Operations, 
Temple Buell College, 1800 Pontiac Street, 
Denver, Colorado 80220. 

The University of Missouri will offer a workshop 
in "Sex Education in the Classroom," June 29-
July 10. Write Mr. P. K. HOUDEK, Room 412, 406 
West 34th Street, Kansas City, Missouri 64111. 

Washington University will offer a workshop, "Sex 
Education in the Curriculum," June 15-July 3. 
Write A. Gwendolyn Drew, Professor of Physical 
Education, Washington University, St. Louis, 
Missouri 63130. 

George Williams College will offer a workshop in 
"Family Life Education" June 15-26 with Dr. 
EVELYN and Dr. SYLVANUS DUVALL as leaders. 
Write: Mrs. Helen E. Westerberg, George 
Williams College, Downers Grove, Illinois 60505. 

ENCLOSURES 

Enclosed with this month's newsletter is some ma­
terial on the many movies made by teenagers. 
These films made with professional equipment in 
16mm with sound, express a variety of attitudes 
and ideas by teenaged filmmakers toward their 
world. For further information and descriptions 
of these films write: The Youth Film Distri­
bution Center, 43 West 16th Street, New York, 
New York 10011, Attention: Mr. Robert Polin. 

EMPLOYMENT 
Gladys H. Groves, is seeking a summer or academic 
year teaching appointment in human development 
and family relationships, including family 
dynamics and youth emphasis. She is interested 
in helping teachers and others on background for 
understanding human sexuality. She may be con­
tacted at the Department of Home Economics, 
Terrill Hall, the University of Vermont, 
Burlington, Vermont 05401. 

San Francisco State College announces a faculty 
vacancy starting September 1970 at the rank of 
Assistant or Associate Professor of Home 
Economics. For information contact Dr. Marie 
Nygren, Chairman, Department of Home Economics, 
School of Education, San Francisco State College, 
1600 Holloway, San Francisco, California 94132. 

Maher Fawzi Sorial, 3 Zeitoun Street, Cairo, 
Egypt, is seeking an offer of employment in the 
United States. Mr. Sorial is in his early 
forties, and has 15 years experience in the 
field of case work, group work and community 
organization in the Ministry of Education. He 
holds a higher diploma of Social Work from Ein 
Shams University in 1955. 

ASSORTED ITEMS 

The International Journal of Sociology of the 
Family publishes articles in the fields of mar­
riage, kinship, and the family, and welcomes 
articles of theoretical and empirical nature, 
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students research papers of professional quality, 
book reviews, news, announcements, and advertise­
ments. The journal is an international biannual 
publication which is published in English in 
March and September. Manuscripts should be 
addressed to: Man Singh Das, Managing Editor, 
International Journal of Sociology of the Family, 
Department of Sociology, Northern Illinois Uni­
versity, DeKalb, Illinois 60115. 

The Children's Bureau has published a booklet en­
titled The Nation's Youth. An extensive range of 
topics is covered with numerous statistics and 
graphs presented. Purchase from the Superinten­
dent of Documents, U. S. Government Printing Office, 
Washington, D. C. 20402. 

This Crowded World: An Introduction to the Study 
of Population by Lillian B. Frankel is a new book 
prepared especially for children by the Population 
Reference Bureau, Inc. and published by Columbia 
Books, Inc., Publishers, Washington, D. C. 
$1.50 in paperback. 

A Community Sex Information and Education Service, 
Inc., has been set up in New Orleans under the 
directorship of Dr. H. Hale Harvey. The service, 
which operates as a speaker bureau and telephone 
information service, aims to help prevent and 
solve adult sexual problems and to establish a 
permanent mechanism whereby any adult regardless 
of socio-economic background can get immediate 
help on all problems of a sexual nature. For 
further information write P. 0. Box 4246, New 
Orleans, Louisiana 70118. 

The University of Washington, through the Depart­
ment of Psychology and the Division of Family 
Planning and Education, has sponsored a 13-week 
telecourse entitled "Teenagers and Sex: A Dialogue 
with Parents," which has been shown in Seattle and 
Yakima, Washington. Individuals interested in 
information about using the telecourse for local 
television stations should contact Telecourse, 
University of Washington, Seattle, Washington 98105. 

Copies of The Prevention of Juvenile Delinquency: 
a Selected, Annotated Bibliography are available 
from the Superintendent of Documents, U. S. 
Government Printing Office, Washington, D. C. 
20402. Compiled by Lincoln Daniels, and 15 pages 
in length, this pamphlet costs 30¢. 

Another booklet available from the Superintendent 
of Documents is entitled Mental Health Services 
for Children, Focus: The Community Mental Health 
Center, publishea ln"uctober 1968. Hhen ordering 
this publication, ask for Public Health Service 
Publication No. 1844. 

MOVING THIS SUMMER? 
Be certain to send in your change of address 
before moving this summer in order to receive your 
journals and August Ne\vsletter (which will contain 
pertinent information about the Annual Meeting) on 
time. Try to get this information to us six weeks 
before your change is effective, if possible, but 
if you don't know until the last minute, send it 
then. 



A sampling of movies from 
different workshops. 
5 shorts = 29 minutes = $35.00 

#15, 43, 46, 40, 38 

I 
Another sampling from various 
filmmaking projects. 
5 shorts - 31 minutes - $35.00 

117' 4' 39' 51' 13 

.. ... 

Autobiographies 
3 shorts - 27 minutes - $35.00 

#37' 24, 48 

Attitudes about social conditions 
4 shorts - 26 minutes - $35.00 

!flO, 36, 31, 52 

A critical view. 
28 minutes - $35.00 - 4 shorts 

1/21, 41, 47' 29 

Fantasies 
27 minutes - $35.00 - 4 shorts 

1/45,35, 22,19 

.. 

& 
Comedy and Tragedy 
4 shorts - 27 minutes - $35.00 

1f2, 44, 23, 25 

Alienation 
32 minutes - $35.00 - 4 shorts 

1/12, 4, 3, 6 



Special Effects 
29 minutes - $35.00 ~ 4 shorts 

#49, 17, 1, 5 

Especially suited for audiences 
ages 7-12. 
34 minutes = $35.00 4 shorts 

#17, 38, 16, 27 

FILM RENTAL INFORMATION (16MM. ONLY Write for information concerning Super 8) 

Films will be sent via parcel post, insured for $100. to arrive the day before the show date. The user must return the 
film the same way and will be responsible for shipping costs. The Youth Film Distribution Center will add $2.50 to the 
bill to cover handling, print damage insurance and shipping costs to you. Rental prices quoted are for single screenings 
to non-paying audiences. For rental prices when admission is charged apply in writing telling size of auditorium and 
ticket price to be charged. Films may be ordered individually at $1.50 per minute- $10.00 minimum order. 

FILM PURCHASE INFORMATION 

Films may be purchased from the Center for inclusion in school collections, libraries and museums. The purchase price is 
$10.00 a minute for black and white (color prices slightly higher). For purchase of prints apply in writing describing how 
you plan to use the film. 

ADDRESS ALL INQUIRIES TO: Robert Polin, Director Youth Film Distribution Center, 43 West 16th Street, New York, N. Y. 10011 
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TITLE 
A Day in The Life 
A Park Called Forsyth 
An Unpleasant Evening 
Arabesgue 
Bowl of Cherries 
Bridge 
Bub by 
Cecile Goes to 
South Hampton 
Central Park Conspiracy 
Chumps Change 
Diana 
Dispersonality of an 
Association 
Don't Mess With Us 

FILMAKER 
Josue Hernandez 
Jesus Cruz 
Jesus Cruz 
Nancy Linde 
Susan Whyne 
Ted Benzer 
Murray Kramer 
Andy Gurian 

Terry Motlick 
Eliot Rodriguez 
Fran Hassan 
William Ostrow 

Alejandro Lopez 
Dream of Vengeance Alfonso Pagan Cruz 
Faces Group 
Fight Against the Borrowers Orson Montanez 
=F~l~a~s~h~Q:~~~~~~~~~Jose Colon 

Flop Luis Vale 
Hip Jean's Jeannie or Fred Perez 
a Laddie's Lamp 
I Love You I Think 
Life in New York 

Mais Mois 
Mammy 
Memory of John Earl 
i-iacFadden 
Mr. ·Law, Mr. Villain & 
Mr. Geronimo 
New Boy in Town 
Surprise Thief 
Tar Beach Party 
Teen Squad 
Tell Tale Heart 
That Rotten Tea Bag 

Woodard Archie 
Alfonso Pagan-Cruz & 
Luis Vale 
Lois Greenfield 
Angel Martinez 
John MacFadden 

Alfonso Sanchez 

Ivan Quiles 
Paul Gunn 
Aureo Jimenez 
Raphael Colon 
William Ostrow 
Andy Gurian 
Ivan Quiles The Attempt 

The Cheater Arthur Peterson & 

The Clue 
The Dream 
The End 
The Escape 
The Museum Hero 
The Office Cinderella 
The Other Brother 
The Potheads in Let's 
Get Nice 
The Pusher 
The Thief 
The Two-Timed Lover 
Those Powerful Pills 
Thought in Five 
Tomorrow Never Carnes 
Trio at Nineteen 
Yesterdays 

~ 
Whats it Going to Get 
You Peppy? 
White Ideals Torture 
The Ghetto 

Junior Montanez 
Mike Jacobson 
Raymond Esquilin 
Alfonso Sanchez 
Ira Fabricant 
Alfonso Sanchez 
Lauretta Baker 
Steve Brown 
Alfonso Sanchez 

Robert Bonilla 
Raymond Esquilin 
L.C. Stroman 
Miguel Sanchez 
Marizol Rios 
Edgar Sanchez 
Judith Kurtz 
Paul Tepper 

Fred Perez 

Group Effort 

MINUTES 
6 

WORKSHOP 
Film Club 
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Film Club 
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Mosholu Montefiore Community 
Horace Mann School 
92nd St. YM-YWHA 
YMHA 

Horace Mann School 
Film Club 

Center 

Mosholu Montefiore Co~unity Center 
Mosholu Montefiore Cammunity Center 

Film 
Movie 

Movie 

Film Club 
Film Club 

Unit at Studio Museum in 
Club at Henry St. ilr 

Film Club 
Film Club 
Club at Henry St. 

Union Settlement House 
Film Club 

YMHA 
Film Club 
Wesleyn-Upward Bound 

Film Club 

Film Club 

Harlem 

Film Unit at Studio Museum in Harlem 
Union Settlement House 
Film Club 
YMHA 

Mosholu Montefiore Community Center 
Film Club 

Movie Club at Henry St. 

Movie Club at Henry St. 
Film Club 
Film Club 
YMHA 
Metropolitan Museum of Art 

Film Unit at Studio Museum in Harlem 
Film Unit at Studio Museum in Harlem 

Film Club 

Film Club 
Film Club 
Union Settlement House 
Film Club 
Film Club 

Movie Club at Henry St. 
YMHA 
YMHA 
Horace Mann School 

Movie Club at Henry St. s, t • 

Buffalo Channel of Soul 

Ft 
(0~ 

43 West 16th Street, New York, N. Y. 10011 

MOVIES MADE BY YOUNG PEOPLE 

Youth Film Distribution Center, Inc. is 
a non-profit organization which has as­
sembled an unusual collection of movies 
made entirely by teenagers. Many of these 
films originate from the New York FILM 
CLUB of the Young Filmaker's Foundation; 
Movie Club at Henry Street Settlement; 
Film Unit of the Studio Museum in Harlem 
and Buffalo Channel of Soul •.. In addition 
the collection includes films by former 
students of Rodger Larson. 

This library was established in order to 
make these films available to the many 
individuals and groups who have expressed 
interest in seeing them. The Center helps 
support teen film workshops by distribu­
ting funds from rental and sales to the 
workshops where the films were made. 

film programs designed by 
YOUNG FILMAKER'S FOUNDATION, INC. 

in cooperation with 
CHILDREN'S CULTURAL FOUNDATION, INC. 


